FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        SEPTEMBER, 2011, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 3

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 1
SCHOOLS – Litchfield, Pope County at Golconda, Sparta
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Washington
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 6
    PARTICIPANTS – 135
Agricultural Career Presentations(5), 5th-6th Grade Students, Conservation Fair, DuQuoin - 127
Agriscience Kits/Curriculum Resources, 7-12 Teachers, Jackson County Farm Bureau, Murphysboro-8
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 8
Section 15 IAVAT Agriculture Teachers’ Meeting, Litchfield
FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO
AgriScience College and Career Fair, St. Louis, MO
District FCAE/SIUC Agricultural Education Department Advisory Council Meeting, Carbondale

Education Committee Meeting of St. Louis AgriBusiness Club, University of Missouri, St. Louis

District Agriculture Teacher Meeting, Ina

AITC Statewide Coordinator Meeting, Bloomington

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto:  1396
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 11
Set-up Ag Career Display for Agriscience College/Career Fair, St. Louis, MO
Exhibited Agricultural Education Teaching Opportunities, College Students, SIU College of 

  Agricultural Sciences Career Fair - Carbondale
Prepared for Workshops and Meetings

Processed Incentive Funding Ag Grant Budgets

Assisted Teachers with Completion of their Graduate Surveys/Professional Development Plans-100%
Completed and Sent Out District and Section Calendar

Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv
Assisted in the Planning of the Greater St. Louis AgriScience Project
Managed and Maintained the Website
Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests
VI.  COMMENTARY

As we review FFA and IAVAT activities/events, I wonder about the worth of the District Reporter’s Workshops.  Can this training be done at LTS as the rest of the chapter officers?  The decision to move the District Agriculture Teacher meeting with the Greenhand workshop at SIUC is very positive.  I was impressed with the speakers from Nestle Purina PetCare Company at this month’s St. Louis AgriBusiness Club meeting.  Kasey and Wade had a very informative presentation about careers and the raw products that are processed into pet food.  
